LONDON SW1A 2AA

29 October 2015

THE PRIME MINISTER
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Thank you for your letter of 28 October setting out a timetable for the
completion of the work of the Iraq Inquiry.

Whilst it is welcome of course that there is now a clear end in sight for your
Inquiry, I am disappointed — and I know the families of those who served in Iraq
will also be disappointed — that you do not believe it will be possible logistically
to publish your report until early summer.

I recognise that you have a significant task, but would welcome any further
steps you can take to expedite the final stages of the Inquiry. I have seen your
letter of 28 October to the Cabinet Secretary requesting additional resource to
support the publication process, which I can confirm that we are happy to
provide. As I have underlined previously, we remain ready to provide whatever -
further assistance we can in order to support the conclusion of your work, and I
am very happy to provide more resource if it would allow the Report to be
published more quickly.

In relation to National Security checking, the Government will aim to complete
the process as quickly as possible. As you know, National Security checking
for the Savile Inquiry took two weeks to complete. It would certainly be our
plan and expectation to take no longer than this, and we will look to complete
the process more quickly.

I am content for you to publish this letter alongside yours.
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Sir John Chilcot GCB



